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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

July 24, 2001

TO:


JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

State

With the Assembly’s approval of the full state budget last night, the Legislature began its summer recess.  There was no action taken on AB 425 (Oropeza) which was the bill identified for the Port Access Improvement Program language.  The matter may be considered when the Legislature reconvenes on August 20, 2001.

Local

Today, the Intergovernmental Relations Committee of the Los Angeles City Council voted unanimously to approve the Chief Legislative Analysts (CLA) recommendation to oppose AB 425. 

Committee Chair, Nate Holden, amended the CLA recommendation by instructing City of Los Angeles’ lobbyists to identify any trailer bills which may adversely impact funding for the City of Los Angeles’ transportation projects.

The motion now moves to the full City Council for consideration, which may occur as early as this Friday, July 27. 
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